
Webmaster's report 2017 
As in previous years I have written reports on all branch events as well as one ringing holiday and 

other ringing related articles. I have also this year undertaken to update the website to enable it to be 

viewed on both desktop PCs and mobile devices. Please do take a look, particularly if you prefer 

viewing it on a tablet or mobile device and let me have any comments as to the altered layout on 

these smaller screens. 

 

Anthony Cole 8 Feb 2017 


